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Rev. Thorbs welcomed attendees and called the general meeting to order at 7:05 pm.

Chairperson’s Report = Rev. Carlene Thorbs
Chairperson Thorbs read the announcements of upcoming events in the community.

Rev. Thorbs focused on community wellness and the importance of unity and prayer. The
attendees were encouraged to spend time with their families and rest during the holiday
season.

Rev. Thorbs read various announcements, including a booklet on protecting homes from deed
theft and a newsletter from the district attorney's office. A toy drive was also discussed, with
several locations provided for donations. The conversation ended with a reminder to register for
a holiday event on Eventbrite

DISTRlCT MANAGER’S REPORT o

Ms. Reddick stated that Con Edison Customers who receive qualifying government a55|stance
benefits, can receive a discount of up to $173 per month on their energy bills, through the
Energy Affordability Program (EAP). Customers receiving Medicaid, Veterans Disability or
Survivor Pension, Federal Public Housing Assistance, or Lifeline telephone Program benefits
one of Con Edison’s Walk in Centers.

Most customers receiving certain benefits, like supplemental Security income, Home Energy
Assistance Program and Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program benefits, are automatically
enrolled in the E.A.P.




Con Edison offers a wide array of Payment Plans. Customers can find the terms that are right for
them by logging into MyAccount to see options including:

e Budget Billing
Helps
customers avoid seasonal price spikes by spreading energy payments out evenly across
the year.
e Payment Extension
Gives customers up to 10 days of extra time to pay their bill.

Payment Plan
e Allow customers who have fallen behind on their bills to pay down the outstanding
balance in manageable, monthly installments.

District Manager’s full report filed in the district office

Bilal Karriem made a motion to open the Business section, seconded by Chantel Johnson. The
motion was second and passed.

Business Session.

Bilal Karriem made a motion to accept November 20, 2024, minutes with corrections, seconded
by . The motion was second and passed.

RE-ELECTION/INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS: Angela Allen, Nomination Committee Chairperson

e There was a total of 30 ballots submitted to the Nomination Committee

Slate:
e 1%t Vice Chairperson: Bilal Karriem 30 Votes
e 3" Vice Chairperson: Khari White 30 Votes
e Treasurer: Rene Hill 30 Votes

The 2024 — 2026 Term Officers were sworn in by State Senator Leroy Comrie, 14t S.D.

e 1% Vice Chairperson: Bilal Karriem

e 3™ Vice Chairperson: Khari White
e Treasurer: Rene Hill

Committee Reports

Angela Allen, Chairperson, Nominating Committee

Discussed the community members being reinstated to leadership positions on Community
Board 12 in Queen, and the importance of community participation in the nomination
process for the upcoming elections. Bilal Kareem, the current 15t Vice Chair, Kari White, the
current 3rd vice Chair, and the Treasurer, Rene Hill, were nominated for re-election. State



Senator Leroy Comrie will swear in the reinstated board members at the end of the
meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:13 pm as there was no other business.



